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To:  The Registrar of the Environment Court in Christchurch 

And to:  The Respondent 

And to:  Other parties to the below proceedings 

1. Federated Farmers of New Zealand (Southland) (Federated 

Farmers) filed an appeal and joined other appeals against 

Southland Regional Council’s decision on the Proposed Southland 

Water and Land Plan (pSWLP).  These appeals have been divided 

into Topics A, B and C, with Topic B split into Tranches 1, 2 and 3. 

2. Mike Campbell has been instructed as acting solicitor and counsel 

in respect of Tranche 3 of Topic B.  Bronwyn Carruthers is 

instructed, and remains instructed, in respect of the remainder of 

the Federated Farmers’ involvement.  Peter Wilson is also 

representing Federated Farmers in these appeals. 

3. Counsel requests the following contact details are added as an 

address for service on Federated Farmers in respect of appeals 

against Southland Regional Council’s decision on the pSWLP: 

Contact person: Peter Wilson 

Telephone: 021 151 3486 

Email: pwilson@fedfarm.org.nz 

Address: PO Box 5242, Dunedin 9058 

Contact person: Mike Campbell 

Telephone: 021 627 936 

Email: mcampbell@fedfarm.org.nz 

Address: PO Box 715, Wellington 6140 

 
____________________________________ 
Mike Campbell 
Counsel for Federated Farmers of New Zealand (Southland) 
 
DATE: 4 May 2022 


